

WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT CLUB CHAPTER, INC. IZAAK WALTON LEAGUE OF AMERICA

P. O. BOX 188 SILVER SPRING, MARYLAND

MAY 1967

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The May Membership Meeting will be held at the club house on Wednesday, May 24, 1967, at 8:30 P.M. Following the meeting, there will be some delicious refreshments for your plea pleasure. They will be Bar-B-Cued Beef on a soft roll, potato chips, pickle slices, and the usual beverages. Following this treat, there will be some fine entertainment for your leisure. Thismmonth bring a friend and show him what a great club you belong to.

ATTENTION LADIES

We would like to let all of you wives know about the Sligo Ladies Chapter which is composed of many members' wives and relatives. Our Ladies Chapter has done much to advance conservation in our area, not to mention the assistance they have been to our chapter at many of our functions. The Sligo Ladies Chapter would like to extend an open invitation to any of you wives or relatives who might be interested in joining their chapter. For more information please contact: Irene F. Rut, 4309 Colchester Drive, Kensington, Md. WH 6-2317 or Adeline Gooch, 7422 Piney Branch Rd., Takoma Park, Md. JU 7-6747.

GRAND SUCCESS

Our Oyster and Clam Feast held on April 15, 1967, turned out to be a huge success. Blessed with lovely weather and many untiring members who gave so willingly of their time and energies to make ours a feast to long remember. Those who were unable to make it certainly missed some of the most delicious Oysters and Clams I have seen prepared. The winners of our raffle were: .22-250, was won by J. A. Cliber Sr., 724 Silver Spring Ave., Silver Spring, Md., and the Rod and Reel was won by Elliott E. Madison, 511 Silver Spring Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

REMINDER

Don't forget our new policy: In order that we will get to know each other a little better at the Chapter meetings, we have procured plastic inserts which pin onto the members' coats. This insert holds the 1967 membership card and through this we will learn each other's names more readily and may get to know each other better. So if you haven't paid your 1967 dues as yet, get them in the mail right away to Lloyd Gibson, 3320 McComas Avenue, Kensington, Md. This \$10.00 goes a long way to helping the chapter in its activities and we would like to see our membership paid up 100% by July 1, 1967. In attending the May meeting, please be sure to pick up one of these plastic inserts at the bar and place your membership card where it may be viewed.

YOUR IDEAS

We would like at this time to ask all of the members what type of a clubhouse they would like at the new grounds. In requesting this information, we would like to have any members who are interested please submit either a drawing (rough), a photo of a clubhouse which you have seen and like, or any other ideas which you might have on our new clubhouse.

Please send these suggestions to Jim Glazier, 13711 Parkland Drive, Rockville, Md. 20853 by June 14, 1967, so that we may get busy in drawing up plans for new club grounds. Drawings need not be fancy, just give us some ideas to choose from so that all members may be represented in their wishes.

SKEET SHOOT FOR WALTONIANS & FAMILIES

The Silver Spring Chapter of the Izaak Walton League of America is planning to hold a series of skeet shoots this summer in conjunction with the National Skeet Shooters Association. The first of these shoots will be "The Spring Invitational". Invitations are cordially extended to all Izaak Walton League of America members and their families. The shoot has been designed for young and old, novice and hot shot, so that all will have an equal chance of winning one of the beautiful trophies that will be given away as awards. There will be six classes in which a shooter may be placed according to his or her shooting ability. This will all be determined by the scores at the shoot. In each of the six classes there will be first, second and third place trophies awarded. On top of the trophies awarded for personal performance, there will be additional trophies: one for the outstanding lady shooter; one for the outstanding junior class shooter (this is a boy or girl who has not reached their 17th birthday); one for the sub-junior class shooter (any boy or girl who has not reached their 13th birthday).

Now for you shooters that like real hot competition there is the two man team competition. This can be entered by any two shooters, young or old, man or woman. Trophies will be awarded to the first and second place teams in this class with both shooters of both teams receiving trophies. Many very beautiful trophies have been obtained for this shoot and they may be seen on display at the clubhouse. This exciting shoot will be held on the club skeet range on Sunday, May 28, 1967. Shooting will start promptly at 9:00 A.M. It is highly recommended that shooting times be reserved in advance to assure yourself a chance to shoot. All shooting will be done with 12 gauge shotguns altho a shooter may, if he wishes to handicap himself, use a smaller gauge gun. New and reloaded ammunition will be available at the clubhouse. The shooting will consist of 100 targets--the fee for this will be \$9.75 per person. For those of you who do not belong to the National Skeet Shooters Association, there will be a \$1.25 temporary membership fee. For those of you who wish to compete in the ladies, junior or sub-junior classes, there will be an additional \$3.00 fee. Shooters wishing to shoot as a two man team will have an additional fee of \$2.00 per man. The trophies will be awarded at the end of the shoot. Winners may have their names engraved on their trophies if they wish. The trophies will range in size from 8" high to a towering 21" in height. During the entire shoot refreshments, such as Bar-B-Que, hot dogs & hamburgers will be served at the clubhouse. So even if they don't care to shoot, bring the family along so they can enjoy the refreshments. For advance reservations call Bill Shearn, 924-4839; Joe Santini, 384-1901; or Lou Gottlied, 593-3971.

BUSINESS NEWS

Any member proposed after June 1, 1967, may pay \$25.00---\$5.00 for remainder of 1967, \$10.00 for 1968 & \$10.00 for initiation, and will be paid up until January 1, 1969.

The nominating committee will be elected from the floor at the May membership meeting for the new officers.

Our Delegates going to the National Convention this year will be Jim Glazier, Lloyd Gibson, Charley Wiles, Paul Hancock and G. M. Van Hoesen.

```
Eugene Bardine III, 7116 Sycamore Ave., Takoma Park, Md. 20012
Proposed by: B. W. Keller
```

James S. Bates, 12 S. Paula St., Laurel, Md.

Proposed by: Jim Glazier

Philip F. Folan, 7204 Glenridge Dr., Hyattsville, Md. Proposed by: Dave Myers

Robert A. Heller, 2605 Urbana Dr., Wheaton, Md. Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Patrick O'Bryon, 5404 Taylor Dr., Riverdale, Md. 20840 Proposed by: Robert Pohlman

Charles B. Wilcox, 3210 Otis St., Mt. Rainier, Md. Proposed by: Leslie Kinney

J. Paul Matthews, 3634 Dean Dr., Hyattsville, Md. Proposed by: Leslie Kinney

Louis A. Yovin, 3818 Wendy La., Silver Spring, Md. 20906 Proposed by: R. W. Raub

Richard D. Greenburg, 7509 Helmsdale Rd., Bethesda, Md. Proposed by: Jeff Paskow

Walter Powers, 7600 16th Ave., Takoma Park, Md. 20012 Proposed by: Tom Webb

Dr. Jerry B. Morion, 9008 Alton Pkwy., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Don Abell

Harley N. Heirs, 601 Valley Brook Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Lee J. Thew

Alan Thomas Backrach, 4920 30th St., N.W., Washington, D.C.

Proposed by: Jeff Paskow Rudy Gollner, 9284 Adelphi Rd., #103, Adelphi, Md.

Proposed by: M. J. Ebert

Harvey Herman Gass, 8500 New Hampshire Ave., Apt.129, Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Art Remers

Max Winter, 8500 New Hampshire Ave., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Art Remers

Harold L. Parks, 6830 Riggs Rd., W. Hyattsville, Md. Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Wayne L. Larrick, 11010 Cherry Hill Rd., Adelphi, Md.

Proposed by: Art Remers

Raymond J. Brown, 12220 Dalewood Dr., Silver Spring, Md. 20902 Proposed by: B. W. Keller

THE FOLLOWING HAVE BEEN PROPOSED FOR MEMBERSHIP AT THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING AND WILL BE VOTED UPON AT THE MAY MEMBERSHIP MEETING:

Herbert J. Lawrence, 13006 Tamarack Rd., Silver Spring, Md. 20904 Proposed by: Mr. Weissler

Carl Dean Ford, 6712 Redtop Rd., Takoma Park, Md. Proposed by: Richard Rutter

Cecil L. Cook, 12305 Tampico Way, Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: Richard Rutter
Harry G. Barnett, 709 Hudson Ave., Silver Spring, Md.

Proposed by: R. Perkins Sanford Rosen, 9907 Old Springs Rd., Kensington, Md.

Sanford Rosen, 9907 Old Springs Rd., Kensington, Md.
Proposed by: Art Remers

Morton A. Rosen, 9907 Old Springs Rd., Kensington, Md. Proposed by: Art Remers

Benjamin P. Bourne, 10 Schindler Ct., Silver Spring, Md. 20903 Proposed by: Art Remers

John C. Hough, 2905 Fenimore Rd., Wheaton, Md. 20903 Proposed by: Wm. Shearn

Jimmy D. Cloos, 9913 Tenbrook Dr., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Ray Fisk

Howard J. Thomas, 23 Melbourne Ave., Silver Spring, Md. Proposed by: Jim Glazier